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Hydraulics, Planets, and Structures: 
How are they all related?

by Hannah Woodland, Grade 7 Student

On Thursday, March 9, the Celebration of Learning took place at Beacon Christian School.
This event was an opportunity for the teachers, students, and community to learn 
something together. Every year, our celebration is focused on a different subject. Last
year, we focused on health; this year, our focus was on science. As a result of changing
the focus each year, the projects are always very unique. 

This year, each class had something to share that was completely different from the
others. Using the science behind building structures, Grades 1 and 2 designed a bench that
is called the “Buddy Bench.” If someone has nobody to play with, they would sit on the
bench. The other children would hopefully notice the child on the bench and go invite
him/her to play. In partners/groups, Grades 3 and 6 studied the planets and presented it in
a creative way. Grade 4 shared with everyone what they had learned about snapping turtles
by displaying models, information, and pictures about them. Grade 5 explored structures

by making them out of straws and testing their strengths. Grade 7 made hydraulic 
devices with fluid power in order to have their device pick up a block, move it and put
it down as many times as they could in a given time period. Grade 8 made an entire
room into a model of the cell. They also had information about each part of the cell. This
information could be accessed with the help of the iPads and QR codes. 

All of the students worked very hard on their projects, and their presentations 
reflected   great understanding of the various topics.  Did all students enjoy it? This question
was posed to the grade seven class. Out of the 27 students,  83% of students said that
they either really enjoyed or enjoyed the process. When they were asked about their
favourite part, the main responses were seeing the other projects and making the 
hydraulic device. 

This event was not only a fun opportunity to see what everyone learned in science, but
it also was a good learning experience for students. “I think that the work produced has
great value for the students. They learn to produce and explain something, and they are
also provided with an opportunity to show off and produce great work!” said Mr.Kok, 
Vice Principal and Grade 8 teacher.  

Beacon’s Celebration of Learning
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